3/1/2024

By now some of the cold that we have been experiencing across this great country is starting to subside. Cars in cold weather areas are coming out of storage and getting ready for the upcoming driving season. Warmer area chapters are already on the road where meetings and activities are in full swing. Where ever you are located I hope this year brings your chapter much success and continued growth in our great hobby.

Our chapters are the front lines of this organization. Here in small and large cities and towns across this country and around the world groups gather to share and enjoy this common bond, The Model "A" Ford. Local chapter meetings give a face to the multitude of members we have. Here those that have perhaps inherited a family car or just have always had the "bug" to own one can find the support they need to enjoy their car in confidence. Here to also is where chapters can encourage their members to support MAFCA with their own personal membership. Chapters can do this better than anyone. Your chapter member's support, with their MAFCA membership, is what allows us to continue to provide all the great services that makes us the largest Model A organization in the world.

Last October I took responsibility for the Flying Quail email newsletter. By providing a permanent link on our website signing up is easier than ever. I would like to encourage you to sign up for this bi-monthly email. This format gives us so many options to include last minute news and additional content from other Model "A" sources that cannot be done via the Restorer. Please encourage your local membership to sign up and start enjoying this feature of their membership. The Flying Quail gives us feedback as to what our members are enjoying and helps us enhance that experience even more. I would love to tell you that everyone enjoys reading my articles but I am way down the list behind our technical and fashion articles and others.

Hope to see you and your A on the road.

Will Langford

